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1. SUMMARY 
 
1.1 Changes in procedure 
 
2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 Members are asked to consider the report to (1) hold a Licensing Panel hearing 

every four weeks and (2) hear any cases where conditions have been agreed with 
responsible authorities and there are no more representations under the Licensing 
Act 2003. 

 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 The Licensing Act 2003 does not permit officers to add or remove conditions to a 

premises licence. 
 
3.2 Currently, if a responsible authority suggests conditions which the applicant 

accepts, there is no hearing, and the licence is issued containing the conditions. 
 
3.3 If this system is challenged, it may fail, so, to prevent this, a hearing must be held 

for a Licensing Panel to grant the licence with the conditions attached.  
 
3.4 Graham Leach, Senior Committee Services Officer, has suggested that hearings 

are arranged every four weeks and entered into the calendar. The nature of the 
hearing permits more than one case to be heard at each meeting if necessary. If a 
meeting is not required, it can be cancelled beforehand. This would appear to be a 
good way to deal with this anomaly and help to ensure that the system is robust 
enough to withstand challenges. 

 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 In consultation with the council’s legal section, and after considering a licensing 

barrister’s views and exploring all alternatives, the suggested method in the report 
appears to be the only safe method of adding conditions to a premises licence 
which conforms to necessary legalities and statutes. 

 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 
5.1 This report has no budgetary considerations for the Council. 
 
6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 None 
 
7. BACKGROUND 
 
7.1 None. 


